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Parish Newsletter 
Benefice of Veryan with Ruan Lanihorne 

July 2022 

 

 
The parishes of VERYAN and 

RUAN LANIHORNE 
Priest-in-Charge: 

Vacancy 
 

VERYAN 
(St Symphorian) Parish Church 

Churchwardens 
Mr David Elliott 

Boswague, Tregony [501230] 
& 

Mrs Sharron Cartwright sharroncart-
wright7@gmail.com 

Hon. Secretary 
Mrs Sarah Rundle 
Trevarthen Cottage 

Veryan Green 
[500950] 

Treasurer 
Mrs Carol Hughes 

Castle Towers 
Ruan Lanihorne 

 [501855] 
[treasurerveryanchurch@outlook.com] 

Organist 
Mrs Joyce Goldie 

 [501565] 
 

PORTLOE 
(All Saints) United Church 

Church Steward 
Mr Trounce Guy 
Pengelly Farm 

West Portholland [501471] 
Mar 

Mrs Jeanne Hitchings 
End Cottage, Portloe [501114] 

Hon. Treasurer 
Mrs Joyce Gilbert 

Porthjulyan 
Pendower Road 

Veryan [501365] 
 

RUAN LANIHORNE 
(St Rumon) Parish Church 

   Churchwardens 
Mr David Hughes 

Castle Towers 
Ruan Lanihorne 

 [501855] 
Mrs Caroline Martin 

[501697] 
Hon. Secretary  

Mrs Pat Farr [501599] 
Hon. Treasurer 

Mrs Pat Farr [501599] 

 

Church services in our benefice in July 
 

 

Sunday 3 July 

9.30 am Holy Communion [BCP] Ruan  
10.30 am Morning Worship Portloe 

11 am Service of the Word Veryan [David Hughes] 
 

Sunday 10 July 
10.30 am Morning Worship Portloe 

11 am Eucharist Veryan [Revd Martyn Pinnock] 
 

Sunday 17 July 
9.30 am Matins [BCP] Ruan 

10.30 am Morning Worship Portloe 
11 am Eucharist Veryan 

 

Sunday 24 July 
9.30 am Holy Communion Portloe 
11 am Service of the Word Veryan 

 

Sunday 31 July 
10.30 am Morning Worship Portloe 

11 am Eucharist Veryan 

 

Readings for July (Veryan)  
 

Sunday 3 July St Thomas Apostle 
Habbakuk 2. 1-4 

Ephesians 2. 19-22 
Margaret Cortis & Sue Jeremy 

 

Sunday 10 July Trinity 4 
Amos 7, 7-17 

Colossians 1, 1-14 
Blair Jobson and David Ellliott 

 

Sunday 17 July Trinity 5 
Amos 8, 1-12 

Colossians 1, 15-28 
John Veness and Julia Pound 

 

Sunday 24 July Trinity 6 

Hosea 1, 2-10 
Colossians 2, 6-15 

Christine Edwards and Sue Truscott 
 

Sunday 31 July Trinity 7 
Hosea 11, 1-11 

Colossians 3, 1-11 
Brian and Valerie Willis 
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VERYAN CHURCH FETE 

Saturday 23rd July 2022 
2pm-5pm 

Planning for the Church fete is well under way. 
If you have any items that you feel may be  

donated, please see the list below. 
If you have any good ideas to add please see  

contact details. 
Bookstall – Blair and Jill Jobson, Christine Edwards – books to back of church in boxes please from  
beginning July 
Bric a brac – Good quality items only please to back of church. We already have a large amount.  
Nicola/Jo Elliott. Contact 07896 414712 
Pre-loved clothes – Very good quality items, not jumble please. Contact Shelagh Kester 501788. 
Cake stall – Joyce Gilbert and friends  
 Contact Joyce 501365 
Face painting –Chaos 
Nail painting – Sharron Cartwright with the School 
Plant stall –Helen Robins. Contact 07881 432016  
Name the Teddy Bear – Margaret Cortis 
Raffle-Julia Pound and friends  
 

Set up from 9/10 am Saturday 23rd in school gardens and Veryan Parish Hall 
 

Cream teas will be served by Veryan WI. 
Ice cream will be available together with a pulled pork stall. 
Music is being organised. 
 

A big thank you to the WI and also to John Savile and his team for the loan and set up of his  
marquee and to all those who have put in effort so far arranging scones, raffle prizes, stalls etc. 
 

If you have a spare gazebo or any good ideas please let Nicola or Gilbert know,  
evenings 501825 or 501421 or daytime 07896 414712. We can collect. 

 
Thanks to everyone, I’m sure the sun will shine…      NB 

Bellringing Practice 
 

Veryan Church—Tuesdays at 7.30 p.m. 
Further details from 01872 501825 

 

Veryan Church Flowers 
 

High Altar     Porch  
2 July 

Nicola Bush        Nicola Bush 
9 and 16 July 

Barbara Savill                    Sue Truscott 
23 and 30 July 

Ann Preston        Sue Fallick 

From the Registers 
 

Wedding at Veryan    Saturday 28 May 
Bronnen Chenoweth Davidson and David John Hoskings 

 

Baptism at Veryan    Sunday 29 May 
Flo Grace Knowles, daughter of  Briony Charlotte Finch Eales  

and  Danny Knowles 
 

Cremation at Penmount  Monday 30 May 
Kathleen Scott   aged 92 

 

Funeral at Kenwyn followed by interment at Veryan 
Thursday 23 June 

Margaret Ann Watts  aged 87 
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A day to remember! 

 
Church, school and community  

came together on 24 June 
 to witness the confirmation  
by the Right Reverend Philip  

Mountstephen, Bishop of Truro,  
of Mrs Sharron Cartwright,  

teacher at Veryan school and 
newly-elected churchwarden. 

 
Uniquely, the service formed  
part of the school’s weekly  

assembly, with Mrs  
Cartwright’s class filling the 

choir stalls  to lead the singing 
of two hymns chosen by the 
children, who also helped to 

compile  the prayers of  
intercession. 

 
Fr Doug assisted the Bishop  

throughout the service,  
which was followed by tea and 
cakes  provided by parents and 

friends.. 
 

Veryan ringers rang after the 
service to celebrate the event. 

 
Many thanks to everyone who 
helped in any eay to make this 

 very special service such a 
successful community event. 

 

Will is holding a workshop 
for the children of our 
school who will join him to 
perform in the concert  -  
priority booking to their 
families  but plenty of seats 
for everyone else! 

19 July 
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  Enjoying the sunshine 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   More  puds! 

Jubilee Celebrations in Ruan 

On  2nd June at 6 pm the church held a special 
service to mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  
It was lovely to see so many people and also 
the fact that many of them were keeping the 
order of service as a souvenir.  Later in the 
evening, people went to Ruan High Lanes for 
the lighting of the beacon.  Again, there was a 
very good turnout. 
 
Sunday 5th June started with Holy Communion 
taken by Bishop Graham. A lovely service, 
including a sermon which we have not had for 
a while.  Especially memorable for me, as my 
son’s banns were read for the first time. 
 
Preparations for the street party started at 11 
am, with the bunting going up.  The whole  
village was looking very festive.  By 2 pm, 
after the road was closed, four marquees had 
been erected (in case of rain) and chairs, 
benches and the open backed pews from the 
church sat either side of a long row of all sorts 
of tables,  the tables and marquees all suitably 
decorated in red, white and blue.  The hog 
roast was smelling fantastic.  People started to 
arrive just before 2.30 pm.  Salad to go with 
the hog roast was in the Kings Head Pub and a 
huge array of heavenly puddings were on  
tables in the church.  The sun shone throughout 
the afternoon, and it was great to see so many 
people (roughly 200) going in and out of the 
church, with many sitting on the grass, either 
side of the path.  A fantastic afternoon was had 
by all. 
 
We now look forward to 2nd July, when the 
church will be holding its annual cream teas.  
This will also be the start of the Art Exhibition 
in the church which will run for a week. 
     CH 
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Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in Veryan 
 
Her Majesty the Queen didn’t make it to the Veryan Platinum Celebrations but then she didn’t make 
it to the Derby at Epsom Races.  It was, I fear, her loss as loads of people attended our events over 
the four days. 
The village shone with all the bunting, flags and marquees and the residents really seemed to enter 
into the spirit of the weekend. 
A thespian of our parish strode out in Cornish kilt and St. Pirans toenails to read the Queen’s  
Platinum Jubilee Proclamation.  A problem occurred when the word “Tribute” was mentioned, but 
the pub landlord restored the peace with a suitable refreshment. 
Our beacon above Carne Beach attracted about 200 people and it was great that we could see two 
others, Portscatho and a smokey Curgurrell. The Irish piper and young Oliver on the cornet set the 
tone for the night.  Barry and his team lit the night sky up overlooking Veryan Bay, allowing us to 
reflect on the past and dream of the future.  
The 70 changes on our six bells rang through the village reminding us of how lucky we are to have 
them and ringers who all reside in our parish. 
The big day (Saturday) started dull but dry, with all and sundry checking weather forecasts for the 
dreaded storm.  Luckily it missed us.  All afternoon the sound of wood on coconut could be heard on 
Moor Launder.  No it’s not a new form of cricket – it was the coconut shy, along with boat races and 
ballon bursting to mention a few of the stalls that the kids had fun doing.  The space hopper race 
proved a laugh and the tug of war was very competitive.  The jury is still out over the result of the 
final pull between Mums and Dads!! 
We asked for people to bring plates of food for the Tea and you weren’t shy in filling the plates, with 
mostly home-baked items. 
Our Parish Chairman swung the ceremonial sword to cut the queen’s cake and we all sang the  
National Anthem.  We think over 200 people took part in the “Fun”. 
So, to the evening, luckily still dry, on the outside anyway. The Ceilidh band drew people out to 
dance and the hog filled them up, some 270 buns were served! (I know, I was the server!) 
It was good to see all ages dancing and more than that the general hubbub of people filling the road 
enjoying themselves and having a chat.  This is surely what a celebration should be about, and I feel 
our village really came together. “This is what our village needed” and “Great knees – up after all 
we’ve been through recently” were nice to hear.  
The weekend closed with a sunny afternoon watching cricket, or I’m told that’s what it was! A great 
tea was consumed, even though the cucumber sandwiches were rather absent! 
 
Hopefully Her Majesty would have been proud of Veryan’s efforts – we certainly were and hopefully 
those who could all enjoyed themselves. 
 
      God Save Our Queen 
 
    
   BF 

This report will 
also appear in 
the Roseland 
Magazine 
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**VERYAN MARKET** 
 

First SATURDAY of the month 
(Mar to Dec) 

10.30 am to 12.30 pm 
 

VERYAN PARISH HALL 
 

*LOCAL PRODUCE* 
home baking 

bee products, preserves 
vegetables in season 
plants and flowers 

crafts 
books 

skin care 
AND MORE 

Tea, cafetière coffee and cake available 
For more information: 

Facebook: veryan market 
Email: veryanmarket@gmail.com 
Tel: 01872 501313  07377 067013 

         1 13.32  2 14.07 

  3 14.45  4 15.23   5 16.07  6 16.55  7 17.53   8 06.34  9 07.43 

 10 08.51 11 09.54 12 10.52 13 11.45 14 12.34 15 13.25 16 14.15 

17 15.03 18 15.50 19 16.36 20 17.25 21 05.58 22 06.58 23 08.03 

24 09.08 25 10.05 26 10.52 27 11.32 28 12.08 29 12.41 30 13.15 

31 13.50             

TIDE TABLES: DAYTIME LOW TIDES AT CARNE FOR JULY 
 
          Sun     Mon                Tues                  Wed                Thur               Fri                    Sat  

  
Full moon 13th   New moon    28th 

         1 13.32  2 14.07 

  3 14.45  4 15.23   5 16.07  6 16.55  7 17.53   8 06.34  9 07.43 

 10 08.51 11 09.54 12 10.52 13 11.45 14 12.34 15 13.25 16 14.15 

17 15.03 18 15.50 19 16.36 20 17.25 21 05.58 22 06.58 23 08.03 

24 09.08 25 10.05 26 10.52 27 11.32 28 12.08 29 12.41 30 13.15 

31 13.50             

Veryan Women's Institute report  

Veryan WI has had a busy month. Three members represented Veryan by taking our banner to HM The 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee parade in Truro on 2nd June. A large number of Cornwall’s Women's Institutes 
took part, as well as other voluntary groups, a brass band and a choir. Truro’s streets were lined with 
hundreds of people waving flags in glorious sunshine. The parade ended at the cathedral, where there 
was a short service with hearty singing of ‘Jerusalem’ and ‘Trelawny’. 
 

Sunday 5th June saw the WI committee serving tea at the village Jubilee event. The village committee 
had done a wonderful job of setting up for us, including shelter in our own tent. A well-attended and  
enjoyably sociable afternoon. 
 

Our monthly meeting on 7th June was held at Cornwall Country Flowers, owned and run by Mrs. Alvinia 
Menary, a member of Mylor WI. Flowers for weddings, funerals and bespoke bouquets are grown, also 
Christmas trees. We were treated to a tour of the cutting garden, begun seven years ago, with an  
explanatory talk. Assisted by Mr. Rob Menary, the group was afterwards given tea and home-made cake 
in the gazebos. This was an unusual visit, much enjoyed by all who attended and donations were made 
to an arthritis  
charity. 
 

New members are very welcome to meetings: first Tuesday of the month 7.30pm in the Parish Hall. 

Thanks, Yolande! 
Sadly this is the last Newsletter  

edited by Yolande  who has  a new job which 
leaves her very little spare time. 

Huge thanks from  me for her involvement   -  
it has made life much easier! 

While we appreciate that ‘social media’ are 
the new way[s] forward for many, there is still 

a  considerable number of our  
readers who depend on the emailed  - or even 
the printed  - version to keep up to date with 

our church and community activities. 
Having edited various versions of ’Parish 

News’ since the 1990s I too would like to hand 
over to a new editor, especially in view of a 

very recent birthday which reminds me of the 
’wingèd chariot’ closing in! 

If you would like to take on the rôle do  get in 
touch  -  501727 or  

c.edwards531@btinternet.com 
     Ed. 


